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    The 85
th
 issue of CEPA Newsletter has been released. A study tour for 

innovation and technology (I&T) enterprises of Portuguese-speaking 

countries (PSCs) to the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area 

(GBA) hosted by the Economic and Technological Development Bureau of 

Macao (DSEDT) and organized by Parafuturo de Macau Investment and 

Development Limited visited the Hengqin Intensive Cooperation Zone, 

Guangzhou and Zhuhai from 13 to 15 May 2023 to exchange with 

government authorities, incubators and renowned enterprises for 

understanding the I&T landscape and market opportunities in the Mainland. 

A study tour for I&T enterprises of PSCs to the GBA hosted by the 

DSEDT, organized by Parafuturo de Macau Investment and Development 

Limited, and co-supported by the Economic Development Bureau of 

Guangdong-Macao Intensive Cooperation Zone in Hengqin, Zhuhai Science 

and Technology Innovation Bureau and Centre for Science and Technology 

Exchange and Cooperation between China and Portuguese-Speaking 

Countries was held from 9 to 15 May 2023. The participating I&T enterprises 

were arranged to stage exhibitions and roadshows and meet with investors at 

BEYOND Expo, thereby further the role of Macao as a platform between 

China and PSCs, materialize China-PSCs technology exchange and 

cooperation and facilitate outstanding Brazilian and Portuguese I&T 



enterprises to settle in Macao and the Guangdong-Macao Intensive 

Cooperation Zone in Hengqin. 

The 16th Pan-Pearl River Delta Intellectual Property Cooperation Joint 

Conference was held on 5 May 2023 at Chengdu, Sichuan. It was attended by 

some 40 representatives from China National Intellectual Property 

Administration, intellectual property regulators of the nine Pan-PRD 

provinces (regions), Intellectual Property Department of the Hong Kong SAR 

Government, Economic and Technological Development Bureau of the 

Macao SAR Government and Macao Customs Service. 

For further details, please access the DSEDT website > External Economic & 

Trade Relations > CEPA Newsletter. For enquiries or suggestions, please contact 

the DSEDT (Tel: 85972343 or E-mail: info@cepa.gov.mo). 


